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Subject: Petition 1343/2011 by L.C C (Romanian), on the rejection of Romanian bank 
cards for payments within the EU

1. Summary of petition

The petitioner tried to purchase a train ticket for a journey in the UK using his Master Card 
issued in Romania. Virgin Trains representatives informed him that bank cards from certain 
countries, including from Romania, are not accepted for payment. The petitioner wonders 
whether this situation is acceptable within the EU.

2. Admissibility

Declared admissible on 26 March 2012. Information requested from Commission under Rule 
202(6).

3. Commission reply, received on 30 August 2012

Differentiation based exclusively on the grounds of national origin would not be allowed 
under the Treaty. However, a private company could be allowed to differentiate between 
different means of payment that they are ready to accept according to their different nature 
and characteristics. 

The European Commission is however aware that these practices are not satisfactory for a 
European citizen. Against this background, the Commission has published a Green Paper on 
card, internet and mobile payments in January 2012 followed by a consultation period of three 
months, to identify potential barriers to the integration of the cards market in Europe. Based 
on the results of the consultation, the Commission will consider what steps, if any, are 
required to improve market integration for cards, internet and mobile payments in the EU. 
Information on this subject can be found via following link:
http://ec.europa.eu/internal_market/payments/cim/index_en.htm. 
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In any event, in the case at stake, the Commission Services have contacted the company and 
received confirmation that they do in fact accept payment cards issued in all EU countries. 
There is also no indication that MasterCard Terms and Conditions differentiate between the 
Member States. Following this, it is unclear as to why the helpdesk initially stated that 
payment cards issued in Romania were not accepted. A possible reason could be that the 
cardholder may not have had the required authorisation from his bank to make third party 
online payments. (It is assumed that it concerns online payments, although this was not clear 
from the petition received).

Conclusion 

In light of the available information, it cannot be concluded that the described situation 
constitutes a breach of EU law. The Commission is however aware of the fact that 
differentiation between different means of payment can pose problems to consumers. The 
Commission is investigating how the acceptance of different means of payment across the EU 
could be facilitated.


